STOCKTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Minutes of Annual Parish Meeting, Wednesday 1st May 2019 at Norton Village Hall.
Present: Councillors Gavin Hamilton (Chairman), Kathryn Ward, Christine Lewis, John Pigg,         David Plant, Barry Spittle and Henry Philips                                                                                                                                                                                                               
Clerk: Graham Bould
Guest Speak: Graeme Manton, Estates Manager, Apley Estate

11 Parishioners present.
1. Apologies for Absence: None.
2. Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 2nd May 2018.

Resolved – that the minutes of the Stockton Annual Parish Meeting held on 2nd May 2018 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.
3. Chairman’s Report
The Chairman of the Parish Council reported on the year 2018/19 in which he gave an over view of the activities covered by the Parish Council during the year. The Annual report started with a thank you to all Parish Councillors for the time they dedicate to village matters and the Clerk for keeping the Council’s affairs in order. Highlights during the year within the report touched upon sound finances, the Jubilee Play Park improvements, the additional investment along the A442, and the maintenance of the defibrillator by the Parish Council. Other projects undertaken related to the distribution of a questionnaire about refreshing the Parish Action Plan, a welcome/information pack for the Parish, the purchase of the red phone box at Norton for a £1 and the 100 year commemorations of the First World War with the installation of the Silent Soldier. The Chairman thanked John Owen for his help in delivering the Parish Plan questionnaire and welcome/information packs across the Parish. In looking forward the Chairman highlighted the Parish Action Plan update, the continual issue of speeding and potholes, broad band and the ongoing updates of the Jubilee Play Park.
4. An Apley Estate Presentation on ideas for Housing in Norton.
The Chairman invited Graeme Manton the Estates Manager from the Apley Estate to address the meeting on ideas for housing in Norton. In doing so Graeme Manton emphasised that Apley is at an early stage of their thinking about some potential village housing development over the next fifteen to twenty years. The trigger for this conversation is the review of Shropshire’s Local Plan and an invitation by Shropshire Council to developers and land owners to come forward with potential sites. The major amount of development however will take place in Shrewsbury, the Market Towns and several Strategic Development sites. 
Norton however is not treated as a Village in planning terms although on the village matrix table used to assess these things it has many of the assets required to become a village. These assets are a Church, a play park, the Apley Farm Shop a Pub and the Village Hall. The idea could therefore to have what’s called a ‘village inset’ within the green belt, this would allow for some limited development within a new ‘village envelope’. This policy shift would be housing needs led for example Apley already receive requests for smaller housing units, for younger people and specialists accommodation for older people either requiring to down size or in need of some special needs support within the community.
Graeme Manton went on to emphasise again that Apley are at the beginning of this thinking and would want to undertake more consultation within the Parish about any proposals. This consultation would need to bring forward ideas that are appropriate for a rural village setting, attractively designed within the Eastern side of the village. Shropshire Council has been encouraging so far towards Apley and indicated that the evidence of need should be provided as part of a more formal consultation at the appropriate time. In responding to several questions Graeme Manton indicated that any likely development would be less than ten housing units, smaller in size, for rent and purchase developed through a possible developer and the Apley Estate themselves with a possible timescale of between 2025 to 2035. The Chairman then thanked Graeme Manton for his presentation
5. Parish Matters
Several Parishioners raised concerns about the recent woodland management plan discussed at the Parish Council and the potential damage large harvesting vehicles could cause to the roads, lanes and verges around the Parish. These fears were addressed by Graeme Manton from the Apley Estate who indicated that the plan would be managed and had been submitted to Forestry Commission so was a public document. Several areas would have trees thinned out and would be replanted with native species and if any Parishioner would like to contact him at the Estate Office he would be able to give further reassurance and details about the maintenance plan.

An additional item raised by Parishioners related to the potholes and speed on Cheswardine Lane. The Parish Council’s approach to potholes on Cheswardine Lane is to report them through to Shropshire for repair and would encourage Parishioners to do the same. The additional steps the Parish Council have taken have been to persuade Shropshire Council to add Cheswardine Lane to their long list for a highways capital investment programme when resources become available.
In terms of a question about speeding on the A442, after some discussion the meeting generally felt that many of the incidences on the road are down to bad driving through the village and not necessary speeding. 
The meeting then closed at 8.00pm with refreshments provided by Cllr Christine Lewis.
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